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NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY  
RECORD OF DECISION  

THE SOUTHEASTERN PUBLIC SERVICE AUTHORITY’S (SPSA)  
PROPOSED REGIONAL LANDFILL EXPANSION 

 
All interested parties are hereby advised that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Norfolk 
District (Corps) has completed its National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) review 
process, Section 404 of the Clean Water Act 404(b)(1) analysis, and Public Interest 
review for SPSA’s proposal to expand the Regional Landfill at 1 Bob Foeller Drive off 
merged U.S. Routes 58, 13, and 460 in Suffolk, Virginia.  
 
The Record of Decision is electronically available in the following locations:  
 
https://projects.vhbapps.com/spsa-eis/ 
 
http://www.nao.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/SPSAPermit/ 
 
The District Engineer received a permit application from SPSA to authorize their 
preferred alternative, which was evaluated as Alternative C in the Final Environmental 
Impact Statement and Record of Decision. The Department of the Army permit for this 
project has been issued; therefore, the Corps is not requesting comments on the 
Record of Decision. 
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